BACKGROUNDER

THE NEW DUFF ROBLIN PARK RESERVE

The existing 28 hectare (69 acre) Duff Roblin Park, located just off Winnipeg’s north perimeter, was opened on June 4, 1999. The new Duff Roblin Park Reserve will be relocated to the Floodway Inlet Control Structure in St. Norbert, and will be expanded to 56 hectares (138 acres).

The long-term development of the proposed park will be undertaken in phases. The first phase of the park reserve is projected to cost $3.2 million, and is funded as follows:

· Government of Manitoba $1.1 million

· Canada-Manitoba Rural Infrastructure Fund (MRIF) $2.1 million ($700,000 Government of Canada,  $1.4 million Government of Manitoba)

Phase one will include construction of a parking lot, picnic areas and shelters, walking and bicycling trails, washrooms, drinking water, fishing facilities, bike racks, a toboggan run, and landscape improvements. Future phases may include a boat launch, an interpretive centre, and an observation tower. Trail linkages will exist at the Inlet Control Structure to connect the new park reserve with the Trans-Canada Trail and the Crow Wing Trail. 

Due to the isolated and relatively remote location of the current park reserve, few visitors access the facility. Thanks to the new location, it is expected approximately 25,000 Manitoba residents and tourists are expected to visit the expanded park. Visitors will also be able to view and understand the importance of the Floodway Inlet Control Structure as it relates to flood proofing in Winnipeg. 

The existing park site along the north perimeter will be maintained and will be incorporated as a staging location for visitors to the floodway as part of the overall recreational plan for the expanded floodway. 

In accordance with the Provincial Parks Act, Manitoba Conservation will be advertising a public consultation process regarding the proposed relocation and permanent designation of the new site in the upcoming weeks. It is anticipated that the public consultation process will be completed by the spring to allow for improvements to the new site to be undertaken in the summer of 2008. 

